

June, 2017

Dear Junior Camp Parents,

Here are a few reminders to facilitate the Junior Camp day:

- All children should arrive at camp wearing their bathing suits.
- ☼ Please apply sunscreen before they arrive (sunscreen takes 30 · 45 minutes after application to become effective).
- Please label all campers' belongings including their camp bags.

Arrival Procedure: Half Day, Mini Day & Full Day Campers: 8:40 - 9:05am arrival. Drop off follows the normal camp arrival routine. See the Parent's Guide (online at <a href="https://www.purchasedaycamp.com">www.purchasedaycamp.com</a>) for more information.

## Dismissal Procedures:

AM Half Day Campers: 12:10pm Dismissal. Please park in the main lot and wait for your child on the front porch. We will bring the campers out to you.

Mini-Day Campers: 1:45pm Dismissal. Please park in the main lot and wait for your child on the front porch. We will bring the campers out to you. Your child is welcome to stay the full day on Special Event days. All we ask is that you fill out the permission slip your child will bring home the day before the event. Some Special Event Days in the Junior Camp vary from the Senior Camp to accommodate our younger population. Mid Day Bus Service is available to some locations. Call 949-2636 for more information.

## 2017 Special Event Days

Mini-Day Campers are welcome to stay full day for these events!
(We will send notes home during the season reminding you of these upcoming events.)

Monday, July 3<sup>rd</sup> Stars and Stripes Day
Wednesday, July 19<sup>th</sup> Happy 100 Years PCH!!
Friday, July 28<sup>th</sup> Field Day
Wednesday, August 9<sup>th</sup> Carnival Day

Friday, August 18<sup>th</sup> End of Summer Ceremony

Full Day Campers: 4:00pm Dismissal. Campers follow the normal bus or carpool closing routine. If you are picking your child up, you will be sent a carpool number in your PDC Go Kit. Come to the main lot at the designated time listed on your carpool number and follow directions given by the PDC TEAM Members. Your camper(s) will be brought to your car.

Remember that you may lengthen your child's day at camp anytime during the season. We just ask that you start on a Monday and let us know by noon on the Friday before. Feel free to call with any questions. I look forward to an enjoyable summer watching and helping your child grow.

Sincerely,

Barbara

Barbara Paci Jr. Camp Program Coordinator